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February 2,2016

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Governor, the State of South Carolina
P. O. Box 11829
Columbia, SC 29211
HAND DELIVERED

Dear Governor Haley:

I would like to extend an invitation to you to attend the Palmetto Pregnancy Center Spring Fundraising
Banquet being held on Thursday, May 5th at 6:30 p.m. at First Baptist Church, 481 Hood Center Drive in
Rock Hill.

Palmetto Pregnancy Center has served the community of Rock Hill and York County for over 20 years.
Enclosed is a copy of the letter giving further details regarding the event. I would be honored if you would
be able to attend.

With warm regards, I am

Enclosure

Cc: Becky Donovan
Executive Director of PPP
Via email
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January 28, 2016

Every year the Palmetto Pregnancy Center has a spring fundraising banquet for about 600 people
where we communicate accomplishments, future goals and needs of the center. This year our
banquet will be held on Thursday, May 5th at First Baptist Church, 481 Hood Center Drive in Rock
Hill.

PPC has served approximately 30,500 clients since opening our doors in 1984. Our goal is to
empower women and men in our community to raise responsible children, strengthen their family
structure and inspire in them an increased sense of self-worth to become valuable assets in our
community.

I believe that this ministry is on the cutting edge of effectiveness in reducing the number of
abortions in York County. Since equipping all three of our centers with ultrasound technology, the
number of babies saved from abortion has increased from an average of 15 a year to over sixty. In
2015 that number rose dramatically to 89 babies saved!

With all of the recent media coverage on the practices of Planned Parenthood, the issue of abortion
has more attention in the general public the past few months. Knowing the conservative values of
GovernorNikki Haley and her position on the sanctity of life, I would love to have her attend our
annual banquet to support our vision of assisting women and families to choose life and have hope
for the future.

Would you please help me by contacting Governor Haley and extending an invitation to participate
in our Fundraising Banquet on May 5th? Thank you in advance for your thoughtful consideration.
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Becky Donovan
Executive Director

PPC Vision
"To enable women andfamilies to choose life and have hopefor thefuture"


